
SOUTHEAST REGION WEBSITE PAGE 
Southeast - Geographic Boundaries
Florida, Georgia, South Carolina, Alabama, Tennessee, and all Units overseas in the Atlantic, 
south of the fortieth parallel north, and all Units in Central and South America.
Units: 22 Pensacola, 91 First Coast, 102 Sunshine, 126 West Jacksonville, 183 Interlachen, 194 
Knoxville, 210 Milton, 269 Low Country, 294 Crossville, 346 St Andrews Bay.

REGIONAL OFFICERS 2022-2023 

VICE PRESIDENT
Shirley Reed Unit 22
262 Parkside Circle
Crawfordville FL 32327-7415
850-926-5113
shirleyjreed@hotmail.com

PRESIDENT
Ronalee S Klase Unit 22
2621 18th Avenue North
St Petersburg FL 33713-4933
727-642-4091
rsklaselafra@gmail.com

CHAPLAIN
Gale Nathan PNC Unit 269 
160 Alpine Road 
Summerville SC 29485-9083 
843-870-7850
galenathan55@yahoo.com

PICTURES TELL THE STORY 

2023REGIONAL MID-YEAR and
AL/TN Council Meeting

Dates:  February 6-7-8, 2023
Location: Comfort Inn, Apple Valley
1850 Parkwy
Sevierville TN 37862
Reservations: 865-428-1069
Rates:  Contact: February 6-7 $81.56 
per day, February 8 $85.51

Deadline: January 10, 2023

2023 REGIONAL CONVENTION

Dates: August 28-30 
Location: Pensacola FL
Reservations: TBA
Rates:  TBA
Contact:

mailto:Doriscfri@gmail.com
mailto:barbarawhite055@gmail.com


SOUTHEAST NEWSLETTER #1 

Your first newsletter is the body of this e-mail.  My computer is not allowing me to edit the form for the 
newsletter.  I'm currently in Tennessee visiting family.  When I return home, I will have someone available 
to help me find out why I can't edit the form. 

Your Regional officers for 2022-2023 are: 

Regional President: Ronalee S. Klase, 2621 18th Avenue North, St. Petersburg, FL 33713-4933, (727) 
642-4091, rsklaselafra@gmail.com

Regional Vice President: Shirley J. Reed, 262 Parkside Circle, Crawford, FL 32327-7415, (850) 510-
8964, ShirleyJReed@hotmail.com 

Regional Secretary:  I need someone to step up and accept this position. 

Regional Treasurer: Sandra Robbins, PNP, 2712 Holly Ridge Drive, Orange PArk, FL 32073-6515 

Regional Chaplain: Gale Nathan, JrPRPSE, 160 Alpine Road, Summerville, SC 29485-9083, (843) 870-
7850, galenathan55@gmail.com 

On my return from the National Convention I delivered two membership award checks to Unit 346, St. 
Andrew's Bay, Panama City, FL. 

I attended the Veterans Day dinner and parade in Birmingham, AL on November 10 - 11. 2022.  Babe 
Kilgore attended with me, and we enjoyed riding in Shipmate Wayne O'Dell's Mustang for the 
parade.  There were many spectators and a great show of support for our veterans and active duty service 
members.  Thank you, Birmingham. 

In December I attended the meeting for Unit 102, Sunshine, St. Petersburg, FL and delivered their award 
certificate for 2nd place for the Unit report (formerly the Unit President's Report).  As the Triangle has 
already reported the winning units I will not repeat them in this newsletter. 

My Regional President project remains the same as last year, to help increase the funds in our treasury, 
There is a waffle weave quilt that will be raffled at the regional convention.  Tickets will be $1.00 each of 6 
for $5.00. 

Yours in Loyalty, Protection and Service, 

Ronalee S. Klase, RPSE 

Message from the Southeast Regional Vice President 

Hello, my name is Shirley J. Reed. I am the newly elected Vice-President of the SouthEast Region 2022-2023. 

I live in Tallahassee, Florida. I’m sponsored by SCPO Retired Earnest Reed Sr. He was the National Chaplain 2012-2013 for PNP 
Mark Kilgore.  I’m attached to unit # 22 Pensacola Florida under Babe Kilgore. I host a Morning Prayer Line, Tuesday, 
Wednesday, and Thursday, morning at 6:00a.m. Weekly which I love. As Vice-President my responsibility is to make contact 
with those that have not paid their yearly dues of $ 25.00 dollars. This is simply to remind them of the oblation and have 
forgotten or there’s a situation and how we can be of service.  

You are important to us therefore we reach out to each one to keep our unit together. It is my desire that love and oneness is 
shown for working together so we can and will get the job done. Lastly the National was informative and learned that your job 
isn’t hard just ask for the ladies who are willing to help. 

mailto:rsklaselafra@gmail.com
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Yours in Loyalty, Protection, and Service 

Shirley J. Reed 

Message from the Southeast Regional Treasurer 

I am coming to you as I have completed one year of my three -year term as the Southeast Region Treasurer. It was a little 
disappointing not seeing that many of our Units represented at the 2022 SE Regional Convention held in Jacksonville, Florida 
this last August. Hopefully there will be a better turnout for the 2023 Convention. 

This last year we did come closer to having every Unit pay their assessment. This is greatly appreciated as it is very important 
to keep us afloat. Yes we have some savings but if we keep having to use them, we will eventually have none. Just keep in mind 
that it is the Unit’s duty to help defray the cost expended by our Regional Officers in carrying out their duties on behalf of the 
SE Region. 

I hope that this does find your Unit doing well and if at any time I can be of assistance please get in touch with me. 

In Loyalty, Protection and Service, 

Sandra Robbins, PNP 
Southeast Region Treasurer 2021-2024 

Message from the Southeast Regional Chaplain 

Unit Chaplains, 

Please remember to send in your deceased members death information to the people listed below.  Use 
the attached form which is a fillable form. You can either mail it to them or email it.  Email would save on 
postage and you could send at one time. Make sure that it is either typed or printed so everyone can read. 

Congratulations to those celebrating birthdays, anniversaries or any special occasion.  A speedy recovery 
to those who are ill and my deepest sympathy to those who lost loved ones. 

Regional Chaplain 
Gale M. Nathan PNC, PRPSE 
160 Alpine Road 
Summerville, SC  29485 
galenathan55@gmail.com 

National Chaplain 
Shirley Ferrill PNC 
Address on Form 
Shirleyazf36@gmail.com 

National Financial Secretary 
Brenda Horton 
Address on Form 
lafranfsbrenda@gmail.com 
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